
SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

DATE: May 1,2007 

Interlocal Cooperation Agreement with the Town of Alta for a Scenic 
Byways Study 

AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: None 

STAFF REPORT BY: Lehua Weaver 

ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT. Public Utilities 
AND CONTACT PERSON: LeRoy Hooton or Jeff Niemeyer 

The Town of Alta has applied for and received a $300,000 federal grant to conduct a planning 
project for Big and Little Cottonwood Canyons State Highways 190 and 210. 

The project will develop Corridor Management Plans and Interpretive Plans for each of the 
canyons, which are needed for these two scenic byways in order to appropriately seek future 
funding opportunities and goals for resources and enhancement. These plans will inventory the 
amenities along these corridors, identify management goals, strategies for enhancement, and to 
balance future needs and uses. As part of the project scope, a recommendation may be made 
whether to include these two current State scenic byways as "National" Scenic Byways. 

The Department of Public Utilities recommends supporting the project to develop management and 
interpretive plans for these two canyons. The grant requires a 20% match and the Department of 
Public Utilities proposes contributing $10,000 to the project to help meet this requirement. The 
remainder of the match will be met by the Town of Alta, Utah Department of Transportation, Salt 
Lake County, the Forest Service, Big Cottonwood Canyon Community Council, Alta Ski Lifts and 
Snowbird. The Town of Alta will lead the project and will pull together a Scenic Byways 
Committee, which will include at least one representative of the City. 

In keeping with the State Code relating to Interlocal Cooperation Agreements, this must come to the 
Council because of the budget impact. 

CC: Lyn Creswell, Sam Guevara, LeRoy Hooton, Jeff Niemeyer, Karryn Greenleaf 
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